Santa Clara Transit Station Project Update

November 3, 2020

Current Status: Construction

Santa Clara Transit Station is planned to open for
service on February 7, 2021. With only three months
until the station opens, there is a lot yet to accomplish
but LTD, Delta Construction, and Rowell Brokaw are
working diligently through construction efforts to
make the Santa Clara Transit Station vision a reality.

In October, Delta finished pouring most of the

sidewalks throughout the site. The large storm water

planter near the driver relief building was dug out and

prepped for landscaping. The roof was installed at

the driver relief building and exterior finishes were

worked on. Concrete bases for the light poles were

poured across the entire station. The electricians

began laying conduit at the shelter platform area. The

shelters were not installed in October as originally

expected; however, they will be installed in the first part of November.

On the Privately Engineered Public Improvement (PEPI) part of the project, new striping was painted on
River Road. The remaining traffic signal pole foundations were installed and sidewalk repairs along the west
side of River Road began. Storm water planters along Green Lane were dug out and are now prepped for
landscaping.

November will be a busy month and significantly noticeable changes will be happening on site as we start
working on finishing touches. The landscape crew will arrive on-site the first week of November and will start
laying irrigation throughout all of the plant beds and storm water planters. They will then proceed with hauling
in dirt to fill in all of the planter areas in preparation for planting the plants and trees.

Windows and doors will get installed on the driver relief building which will then allow us to install drywall
inside the building and move forward with interior finishes such as electrical, plumbing, and HVAC. In the bus
loop, shelters will be installed and concrete will be poured around the platform area. Traffic signal poles will
also be installed at the intersection of Green Lane and River Road.

Traffic Impacts

Intermittent lane closures along River Road and Green Lane.

Project Overview

In 2015, LTD purchased an 8-acre undeveloped parcel along River Road between Hunsaker Lane and Green
Lane to pursue the design and construction of the Santa Clara Transit Station. This site was selected
because the property allows for flexible development of a transit station and Park & Ride. The site provides
sufficient space to allow for maximum maneuverability of buses and for better access for riders, pedestrians,
cyclists, and people who use mobility devices. The design includes 6 bus bays, 55 parking spaces at the
adjacent Park & Ride, on-street parking, secure bike parking, covered station platforms, and a small driver
relief building.

Project Funding

ansportation Block Grant (STBG)

Information

For More Information: Randi Staudinger, LTD Project Manager,Randi.Staudinger@LTD.org

For Public Comment: SCTransit@LTD.org or 541-682-3240



